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EDITORS NOTE 

 
Summer is about over, and we are heading into fall, 
and I can feel the difference in the temperature 
already.  But what comes with fall is that our pool is 
closed for the year. Getting the pool open this year 
is one we won’t forget.  The board had many 
meetings trying to figure out how to open the pool 
while dealing with COVID 19.  However, they 
made it work, and we had a great time.  Everyone in 
the Vineyards was respectful and understanding of 
the decisions that were made.   
 
Let’s continue to practice safety as we now move 
into the final quarter of the year.  Holidays are 
ahead of us, enjoy, and I will be back in December. 
 
I hope you enjoy the 3rd quarter of the Grapevine 
Newsletter. 

IMPORTANT NUMBERS 
 
St. Charles County Police Department 
(Non-Emergency)  636-949-3000 
Animal Control  636-949-7387 
Cuivre River Electric  636-928-5445 
Streetlights   800-392-3709 x4391 
St. Charles Hwy Dept  636-949-7500 
Code Enforcement  636-949-7346 

Bob Isermann 
Editor – Grapevine Newsletter 
Neighborhood Sign Guy 
bobisermann@icloud.com 
 

 
WEBSITE ADDRESS 

 
http://vineyardsclubhouse.com/grapevinenewsletter.

html 
 

VINEYARDS EMAIL ADDRESS 
 

thevineyardsclubhouse@gmail.com 
 

 
Located at Sonoma Drive. 

http://vineyardsclubhouse.com/grapevinenewsletter.html
http://vineyardsclubhouse.com/grapevinenewsletter.html
mailto:thevineyardsclubhouse@gmail.com
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Meeting Minutes 
JULY 14, 2020 

Meeting Start Time: 7:00pm 
 
Trustees in Attendance:  Keith Ernst, Sue Blasé, Greg Greenwell, Mike Eilers  
  

Board of Representatives in Attendance: Irina Hale 
  
Committee Members in Attendance: Bob Isermann 
 
Homeowners in Attendance: Jason Fricke, Donna Agers, Todd Fyffe, Jay Murry, Cindy Moreno, 
Bryan Heaven, Korey Banasyznski, Katie Sadewasser 
  
 
Homeowner Concerns or Reports: 
 

• When will the gym reopen? The gym is still currently closed due to the recent spike in COVID cases in 
the county. A date for reopening has not been determined at this time. 

• Adult swim will be changed to 5:30pm-8:30pm. The pool will close completely for 30 minutes at 5pm 
to allow the guards to complete their closing duties. 

• There are unregistered vehicles in poor condition in a resident’s driveway. A notice will be sent to the 
resident after photos are provided. 

• There is an overgrown area in one of the courts. Greg will have our lawn care provider address this. 
 
Clubhouse: 
 

• We are looking into a local handyman to take care of the bathroom, as it is generally too small of a 
project for most companies to want to take on. 

 
Social Update: 

• Fall Garage Sale date suggestions from Lisa Veit: 9/5, 9/12, 9/26 or 10/3. We will finalize on one of 
these dates in the near future. 

• We are hoping to plan another pool music day before the end of summer. 
 
Pool News: 

• The broken urinal in the men’s room has been fixed. 
• We are waiting on a proposal to address the cloudy nature of the pool water. 

 
Swim Team: 

• There will be an end of season party on 8/7/2020. The pool will not be closed to residents, but there 
will be lanes up in half of the pool for a short while to allow some competition among the swimmers. 

Grounds: 
• Sick evergreens at the entrances are being replaced. 
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• A new sprinkler company is coming to check out a leak in a sprinkler near the tennis courts. 
• Tree planting is being planned for this fall. 

 
Finance: 

• We are still behind on rental revenues compared to last year due to COVID. 
• Assessments have been mostly turned in since the pool opened. 
• We are still shopping for new insurance due to the price hike this year. 

 
Meeting End Time: 8:10pm 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 

Meeting Minutes 
AUGUST 11, 2020 

 
 
Meeting Start Time: 7:05 
 
Trustees in Attendance: Keith Ernst, Sue Blasé 
  

Board of Representatives in Attendance: Irina Hale 
  
Committee Members in Attendance: Bob Emery, Bob Isermann, Julie Weissflog  
 
Homeowners in Attendance: Donna Agers, Jason Fricke 
  
 
Homeowner Concerns or Reports: 
 

• Holes left in resident’s yards on Napa Ln after road repair. The highway department is responsible for 
filling these in after their roadwork is complete in the neighborhood. 

 
 
Clubhouse: 
 

• We are still waiting on the contractor to finish their project and bid on the bathroom. 
• The gym has been reopened by appointment during office hours. 
• The squirrels chewed up the tennis court cameras so they will need to be replaced.  
• The front door camera was replaced as well. 

 
 
Social Update: 

• Fall Garage Sale is scheduled for September 12th.  
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• There will be live music at the pool on August 23rd from 1-4pm. 
 
 
Pool News: 

• We are waiting on a bid for potentially switching to liquid chlorine to combat the green water. 
• The broken motor was fixed but we are collecting bids to upgrade the breaker and prevent it from 

happening in the future. 
 
 
 
Grounds: 

• The ground by the tennis court entrance seems to be constantly wet. We are working with the sprinkler 
company to determine where the water is coming from. 

• The upright shrubs in both entrances are dying. They will be removed and replaced with something that 
will survive better in that location. 

• Clubhouse sign is still a work in progress. The resident is doing it free of charge but taking some time to 
complete. 

• Barsack drainage needs to be cleaned after heavy rains. We will contact Ernie (groundskeeper) for this. 
 
 
Finance: 

• Some late assessments came in this month. 
• There were unexpected expenses in pool repairs, but we are on target overall. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting End Time: 7:40 
 

 
Meeting Minutes 

SEPTEMBER 8, 2020 
 

Meeting Start Time: 7:00pm 
 
Trustees in Attendance: Keith Ernst, Greg Greenwell, Dee Barnett, Sue Blasé  
  

Board of Representatives in Attendance: Sarah Claus, Irina Hale 
  
Committee Members in Attendance: Bob Isermann 
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Homeowners in Attendance: Jay & Mitch Murry 
  
 
Homeowner Concerns or Reports: 

• Residents contacted the board about the possibility that the Barsack retention pond may have 
contributed to the flooding of a resident’s basement.  The county and Greg reviewed the pond with the 
resident to review what could be done for the future. The pond and drain have been determined to be 
within county code. We also checked with the HOA insurance to see if there was anything through 
insurance and were told that water is the responsibility of the resident to mitigate.  

• Jay Murry will be doing the Rett Gets Rocked marathon in the neighborhood from 10/3-10/4. 
 
Clubhouse: 

• The pool table is now also available to be reserved via the same Calendly link on the website. At least 
one adult is required, with a maximum of four people.  
https://calendly.com/thevineyardsclubhousegym/15min?back=1&month=2020-09&date=2020-09-25 

 
Social Update: 

• The holiday decorating event will be held on Friday, November 20th.  
 
Pool News: 

• The bid for the liquid chlorine has been accepted. A new structure to hold the tank will be built on the 
pool deck and the bulletin boards will be affixed to it. 

• County cited us for the coping stones so those must be remedied to be able to open next summer. We 
are currently collecting bids, but it will be a large cost.  

• We are also looking into bids to have the privacy fence around the bathrooms and the gutters done at 
the same time.  

 
Grounds: 

• We will be meeting with Ernie about the fall plans soon.  
• A tree will be coming out on the clubhouse grounds. The entrance signs will be getting new plants. 
• We are still investigating the wet sprinkler spot near the tennis courts. 

 
Finance: 

• We are on target still except for being short of projected rental income. 
• We are waiting until next year to get new insurance since it’s already so late in the year. 

 
 
 
Meeting End Time: 8:20 

 

https://calendly.com/thevineyardsclubhousegym/15min?back=1&month=2020-09&date=2020-09-25
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When you see something that someone has worked hard to make their property look nice, 
take a picture and send it to me.  Let’s recognize our neighbors for their hard work! 

Scott Hyde of Sonoma Court lives here.  

 

WE ALL LOVE OUR CLUB HOUSE AND POOL

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ask any of our board members; they will tell you that our biggest attraction in the Vineyards is our pool and clubhouse.  
Most of us go up and have a great time and then go home.  But there is a lot of work that goes on behind the scenes to 
make the pool and clubhouse the way it is when we are enjoying it.  If you come to one of the HOA club meetings on the 
first Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm, you will find some conversation about the pool and clubhouse, in keeping it in 
top-notch shape. A big thanks to our Trustees, Dee Barnett (Clubhouse) and Sue Blasé (Pool), and many others. 
 
Here are a few of our neighbors that were first in the pool in 2020, and the last getting out.  Well, as you can see, I took 
a picture of the pool at closing time for 2020.   I guess everyone went home early.     
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HOW ABOUT HAVING YOUR PARTY 

AT THE CLUBHOUSE 
 

IT’S EASY 
HERE IS WHAT YOU DO 

 
As early as 3 months in advance, you may book your party. 
 
It’s as Easy as 1-2-3 
 

1. Pick a date 
 

2. Sign a contract 
 

3. Write 3 checks, due at signing of the contract 
 1st check ($75 for rental)  

 Not refundable within 30 days of date of rental 
 2nd check ($100 for cleaning deposit) 

 Totally refundable 
 3rd check ($100 for alarm deposit) 

 Totally refundable 
• ALL CHECKS TO BE MADE OUT TO VHA 
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I would like to hear from you 
Everyone, you know what would help me out when putting together the Grapevine Newsletter?  Input 
from you.  For example, for the last two quarters, I picked out the yard that I feel did a lot of work to 
make their place look nice.  However, I would like to hear from you telling me about a yard that stands 
out to you.  I will take it from there.  Talking to the person that owns the house to explain why I want to 
take a picture.  Years ago, we used to have a yard of the month award.  At least that was done by a 
committee.    
 
We have many yards that I would like to put in the newsletter, to show them off, so I will start putting in 
two yards beginning next quarter.  I guess I better find them before the snow is on the ground.   
 
Also, how about a neighbor that goes out of their way to help others?  Or maybe someone that has lived 
in the Vineyards since the beginning of time.  Please share with us how it was back then. That is if we 
have any homeowners from back then. I bet we do!   Pictures would be great too.  I had always wanted 
to know what the Vineyards looked like before the Vineyards existed.  
 
I think you get the point.  So, please send me an email, pictures, a phone call, or stop and talk to me as 
you see me changing the signs at our subdivision entrances.  I would like to hear from you! 
Bob Isermann -  bobisermann@icloud.com  -  636-578-6971 

 

VINEYARDS CLUBHOUSE 
OFFICE HOURS 

 
Sunday  Closed 
 
Monday  1:30 – 8:30pm 
 
Tuesday  5:30 – 8:30pm 
 
Wednesday  1:30 – 6:30pm 
 
Thursday  Closed 
 
Friday   1:30 – 5:30pm 
 
Saturday  9am – 3:30pm 
 
Any changes will be noted on the calendar 
provided on our website: 
Vineyardsclubhouse.com 
 
 

mailto:bobisermann@icloud.com
http://vineyardsclubhouse.com/
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PICTURES AT THE VINEYARDS 
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Fall Garage Sale:  There was a steady flow of people and nice sales.  One 
family did over $400 in sales. One hundred cars arrived to shop before 10:00 
am on Saturday, even with the rain. 
 
Lisa Veit believed it was a success due to good advertising, detailed maps, her 
being available to answer questions, etc. as people pulled up to the clubhouse.    
 
Thank you, Lisa (Berkshire Hathaway), for sponsoring our garage sales. 
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RETT RACERS RUNNING THROUGH THE 
VINEYARDS 

 
A message from Jay Murry. 
 

This will be the third consecutive year that I have organized and coordinated a solo run/walk ultra-marathon (anything 
longer than 26.2 miles, by the way) to raise awareness and research funds for Rett syndrome.  In the past two years, I did 
24-hour events at Washington University in St. Louis that netted me 61.5 and 60.3 miles, respectively.  From those two 
events, I was able to raise over $8,500. 
 
The genesis of all this stems from my work at Fort Zumwalt West High School as a special education paraprofessional 
(teaching assistant).  Six years ago, I met a student with Rett syndrome...her name is Ellie McCool.  She couldn't walk or 
talk, but I could tell from the glint in her eyes that there was a fully functioning mind behind them.  Plus, she looked like 
Audrey Hepburn...I noticed that Ellie often wore a scarf that helped cement that comparison.  So, during discussions with 
her caregiver and fellow para Katie Busch, I began to learn about Rett syndrome and its sinister nature.  Along the way, I 
met Ellie's family and several families in the St. Louis area that have kids with Rett.  Ellie has graduated and is now 22 
years old, but I still keep in touch with her and her family. 
 
Since it is a rare disease (a girl is born with Rett in one out of every 10,000 births, even more, rare among boys), not many 
people know about it.  So, I thought that I would use my enjoyment of running ultra-marathons and try to gain some 
attention for the cause.  I utilized the leverage that I have as a play-by-play announcer for WashU sports (my second job) 
to garner quite a bit of attention among the radio/TV/online media outlets in the St. Louis area and outstate Missouri. 
 
This year, I have organized and put together Rett Gets Rocked Virtual Ultra Weekend.  It's a virtual-reality event where 
people can sign up and do an ultramarathon--either during the same weekend that I will make my 100-mile attempt 
(October 3-4), or through the entire month of October (Rett Syndrome Awareness Month).  So, those who aren't as crazy 
as I am can cover their chosen distance at a more comfortable pace.  (NOTE:  He plans to run through the Vineyards on 
October 3-4).   
 
Jay is an outstanding father that is doing everything possible to help his son, Mitchell,  and the many others that are 
stricken with this disease.    By the way, Jay lives in the Vineyards.  Thanks, Jay, for sharing this information with our 
neighborhood.   Donations are always accepted.  Money is needed to be able to fight this disease.  LINK……. 
 
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ksdk.com%2Fvideo%2Fsports%2Fst-louis-man-is-
jogging-30-hours-in-a-row-to-raise-money-to-fight-rare-disease%2F63-39aff545-1ebb-47df-a3f1-
31e94aee78e3%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2wXPvXKi81JvNK2y1Wx1h55l1RbeL-
1PSsAcrJGrdIvrD1dSzXrnnKKto&h=AT3bBK7lYRgBuJpQDQasmK_p_Q_2WYxWYstPy6rwOsc-
f_q7VUWjxOtTddWkXLzObDMGF2NlBQuvVcwQscCFHBXJXaLBgVD8A6ETIItQvjcNB4B-
B4WAhEr5YvAkvBSvwZ8MUFcY92JKl0Vx1ws&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT0WXTmXumeeVDj-
_C1H1tPARKd0Oh9RzM3auiImKAPtQad5FGgB6jTFxi8gDeYHWrbd4YJVfWbzKMwiLe1f6Jvzayi19hHQIqxy8jt
VLx4cYeL3cE53C1EMru5r8PltmcWwKyeiUJ2X8o0feNE1E6Bxedr22pwf1GlRBl9xJggoxdFDHNvfZGw_VshDjh
4 
 
 

Jay Murry 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ksdk.com%2Fvideo%2Fsports%2Fst-louis-man-is-jogging-30-hours-in-a-row-to-raise-money-to-fight-rare-disease%2F63-39aff545-1ebb-47df-a3f1-31e94aee78e3%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2wXPvXKi81JvNK2y1Wx1h55l1RbeL-1PSsAcrJGrdIvrD1dSzXrnnKKto&h=AT3bBK7lYRgBuJpQDQasmK_p_Q_2WYxWYstPy6rwOsc-f_q7VUWjxOtTddWkXLzObDMGF2NlBQuvVcwQscCFHBXJXaLBgVD8A6ETIItQvjcNB4B-B4WAhEr5YvAkvBSvwZ8MUFcY92JKl0Vx1ws&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0WXTmXumeeVDj-_C1H1tPARKd0Oh9RzM3auiImKAPtQad5FGgB6jTFxi8gDeYHWrbd4YJVfWbzKMwiLe1f6Jvzayi19hHQIqxy8jtVLx4cYeL3cE53C1EMru5r8PltmcWwKyeiUJ2X8o0feNE1E6Bxedr22pwf1GlRBl9xJggoxdFDHNvfZGw_VshDjh4
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https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ksdk.com%2Fvideo%2Fsports%2Fst-louis-man-is-jogging-30-hours-in-a-row-to-raise-money-to-fight-rare-disease%2F63-39aff545-1ebb-47df-a3f1-31e94aee78e3%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2wXPvXKi81JvNK2y1Wx1h55l1RbeL-1PSsAcrJGrdIvrD1dSzXrnnKKto&h=AT3bBK7lYRgBuJpQDQasmK_p_Q_2WYxWYstPy6rwOsc-f_q7VUWjxOtTddWkXLzObDMGF2NlBQuvVcwQscCFHBXJXaLBgVD8A6ETIItQvjcNB4B-B4WAhEr5YvAkvBSvwZ8MUFcY92JKl0Vx1ws&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0WXTmXumeeVDj-_C1H1tPARKd0Oh9RzM3auiImKAPtQad5FGgB6jTFxi8gDeYHWrbd4YJVfWbzKMwiLe1f6Jvzayi19hHQIqxy8jtVLx4cYeL3cE53C1EMru5r8PltmcWwKyeiUJ2X8o0feNE1E6Bxedr22pwf1GlRBl9xJggoxdFDHNvfZGw_VshDjh4
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IF YOU’RE NOT SURE WHO TO CALL, CALL THE CLUBHOUSE AT 636‐447‐9840 

Website: www.vineyardsclubhouse.com Email: thevineyardsclubhouse@gmail.com 

Board of Representatives 
   
Sarah Claus 
314-616-5530 
Lots 61-102  
sclaus@remax.net 
 
Tom Walsh 
636-399-4028 
Lots 106-115, 332-348, 393-405  
TJMW@charter.net  
 
Terry Schachsieck 
636-328-4316 
Lots 104 & 105, 116-151, 191-194  
terryschachsieck@yahoo.com  
 
Sue Blasé 
Trustee (4 years) Pool, Social 636-697-5220 
Lots 152-190, 206-208 
 ssblase@charter.net  
 
Greg Greenwell 
Trustee (4 years) Grounds 573-355-0818 
Lots 349-392  
ggreenwell@micds.org  
 
Keith Ernst 
Trustee (1 year) Finance 314-799-3983 
Lots 217-247, 290-331, 406-416 
 Kje22kje@yahoo.com  
Committee Chairmen 
        
 
 
 

  
 
Michael Ellers 
Trustee (3 year); Clubhouse     
314-956-4151  
Lots 31-60, 209-216, 417-420  
mleilers@aol.com  
 
 
Irina Hale 
314-440-6815  
Lots 248-289  
irinahale@gmail.com  
 
Dee Barnett 
Trustee (1 year); Clubhouse314-323-6098 
Lots 1-30, 195-205, 103 dbarnett36@gmail.com  

Bob Emery 
Architecture 
 636-926-0825  
bemery61@charter.net  
 
Leslie and Mike Eilers 
Swim Team 
314-779-5554 vineyardsswimteam@gmail.com  
 
Bob Isermann 
Grapevine/Neighborhood Signs 
636-578-6971  
bobisermann@icloud.com  
 
Clubhouse  
Gena Dickhens 
636-447-9840 
thevineyardsclubhouse@gmail.com

 
 
 
 

mailto:sclaus@remax.net
mailto:ssblase@charter.net
mailto:ggreenwell@micds.org
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SERVICES 

IF YOU WANT YOUR BUSINESS CARD IN THE NEWSLETTER, PLEASE SCAN YOUR CARD, AND EMAIL THEM TO ME.  USE 
HIGH RESOLUTIION.  I WILL THEN PUT THEM IN THE NEXT NEWSLETTER.  THANK YOU!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

House/Pet sitting by Kristen Wagner----      

A life‐long Vineyard’s resident with plenty of 
experience.                            

CPR certified, responsible college student Contact 
number: (636) 284‐4445  

 
 

 


